
A winter prediction
I’ll give you a winter prediction: It’s gonna be cold, it’s
gonna be grey, and it’s gonna last you for the rest of your
life.

A quote from a movie I watch over and over again, kind of
matches the forecast for this weekend. It’s going to be cold
and most likely grey, but I’m fairly certain it won’t last for
the rest of your life. But is this quote an indication of the
weather, or the ramblings of a depressed man? At the point it
is said, I would say the latter.

For me it is an indication that I need to get more firewood up
to the house. With weather getting down to the single digits,
I want some would that will burn long and hot. I don’t want to
have to go outside often to get more wood, and I want to make
sure the fire puts out enough heat to keep my heating bills a
bit lower.

I have some good wood, but I need to be careful with the wood
I bring to the house. There were multiple trees knocked over
when the big oak fell. The oak burns very well if dry, but
there are other types of trees in the fallen lumber that are
not oak. Some burn well, some do not. So while moving the
wood, I need to pick and choose the good burning wood.

So there is another metaphor on life. You need to pick the
good  stuff,  the  stuff  you  need  to  make  life  warm  and
comfortable.

May you find some warmth on cold winter nights.

Pictures of that big tree. My daughter stands about 5 feet
tall, she is about 15 feet from what was ground level of this
tree.
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Close Up same tree, same daughter.


